
Shutesbury Board of Health 

November 20, 2019, 7:30 pm 

 

Present: Ken Rotondi, chair; Catherine Hilton, clerk; Norene Pease, Arleen Read, 

board members; Garrett Simonsen, guest. 

 

 

Action:  

 

Minutes of meeting of November 6 approved. 

 

Board agreed unanimously to support Shutesbury’s entry into the Pioneer Valley 

Mosquito Control District. 

 

W-113 Pratt Corner Road: John Rathbun, DWCP, new construction, Sieruta design.  

CK recommends approval.  Fees not yet rec’d.  Board agreed that CH will issue the 

permit on receipt of the fees. 

 

Discussion: 

 

Ruth Kane-Levit  of Climate Action Now gave a presentation on H1028, the carbon 

fee and rebate bill now stalled in committee in the state legislature. 

 

NP is spearheading a project for MAPHCO, examining how the CDC Public Health 

Emergency Preparedness Capabilities can be understood and considered doable 

by small communities.   Emphasis on coordination, communications, EDSs, and 

possibly quarantine and isolation.  She will work with CH, KSR, and GS on this. 

 
Watch for Ticks! posters: we will consult ConCom, the Recreation Committee, and 

FRCOG trail maps in deciding where to post them. 

 

 

 


